
Date: 14 December  2024

Hon’ble Chief Adviser
Our very distingushed Dr Mohammad Yunus

 
Subject : Simplifying the European visa process for Bangladeshis, by bringing it from Delhi to 
Dhaka.

We in Voice For Global Bangladeshis VfGB express our gratitude and thanks to Prof. Dr. Muhammad 
Yunus for taking the timely and much needed initiative on simplifying some Of the EU visa processes 
for Bangladeshi nationals in by bringing it closer to home, i.e., from Delhi to Dhaka.

Bangladeshi students in particular coming from a developing country which is still an LDC under the 
process of graduation, have been finding it politically difficult and economically unviable to secure 
indian visa and travel by air to Delhi for obtaining many of the EU visas including Ireland visa . 

This change therefore, initiated by Dr Yunus would be a significant change in policy and a milestone, 
easing the journey for a huge number of Bangladeshis reflecting your Interim Government's 
commitment to serve not only the people of a new Bangladesh but also the near 1.5 million overseas 
Bangladeshis. 

Your vision, dedication, and commitment to people of Bangladesh and that of the world continue to 
inspire us all. 

Thanking you for making such a meaningful and dignified difference in our lives. 

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Hasanat M. Husain MBE
President,
Voice for Global Bangladeshis VfGB.

Address :
32 Woodland Way, 
Woodford, Essex IG8 0QQ.

Email : dr.hasanathusain@yahoo.co.uk

V4GB

!Head Office:
32 Woodland Way
Essex IG8 0QQ

Email:
info@v4gb.orgVOICE FOR GLOBAL BANGLADESHIS


